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              TITLE 36--PARKS, FORESTS, AND PUBLIC PROPERTY 
  
          CHAPTER II--FOREST SERVICE, DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
  
PART 212_TRAVEL MANAGEMENT--Table of Contents 
  
Subpart A_Administration of the Forest Transportation System 
  
Sec.  212.6  Ingress and egress. 
 
    (a) Policy in acquiring and granting access. To assure effective  
protection, management, and utilization of lands administered by the  
Forest Service and intermingled and adjacent private and public lands,  
and for the use and development of the resources upon which communities  
within or adjacent to the National Forests are dependent, the Chief  
shall as promptly as is feasible obtain needed access thereto and shall  
grant appropriate access across National Forest and other lands and  
easements administered by the Forest Service to intermingled or adjacent  
landowners. Construction, reconstruction or maintenance of a road or  
highway requires written authorization. 
    (b) Actual settlers and other persons residing within the National  
Forests and other areas administered by the Forest Service. Actual  
settlers and other persons residing within the National Forests and  
other areas administered by the Forest Service shall be permitted  
ingress and egress over the same and use of existing National Forest  
System roads and trails in order to reach their homes and to utilize  
their property: Provided, such ingress and egress or use shall conform  
to rules and regulations governing the protection and administration of  
the lands and the roads or trails to be used. 
    (c) Others. Entering upon the National Forests and other lands  
administered by the Forest Service and use of existing National Forest  
System roads and trails shall be permitted for all proper and lawful  
purposes subject to compliance with rules and regulations governing the lands 
and the roads or trails to be used. 
 

******* 
 
 Subpart B_Designation of Roads, Trails, and Areas for Motor Vehicle Use 
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Sec.  212.55  Criteria for designation of roads, trails, and areas. 
 
    (a) General criteria for designation of National Forest System  
roads, National Forest System trails, and areas on National Forest  
System lands. In designating National Forest System roads, National  
Forest System trails, and areas on National Forest System lands for  
motor vehicle use, the responsible official shall consider effects on  
National Forest System natural and cultural resources, public safety,  
provision of recreational opportunities, access needs, conflicts among  
uses of National Forest System lands, the need for maintenance and  
administration of roads, trails, and areas that would arise if the uses  
under consideration are designated; and the availability of resources  
for that maintenance and administration. 
    (b) Specific criteria for designation of trails and areas. In  
addition to the criteria in paragraph (a) of this section, in  
designating National Forest System trails and areas on National Forest  
System lands, the responsible official shall consider effects on the  
following, with the objective of minimizing: 
    (1) Damage to soil, watershed, vegetation, and other forest  
resources; 
    (2) Harassment of wildlife and significant disruption of wildlife  
habitats; 
    (3) Conflicts between motor vehicle use and existing or proposed  
recreational uses of National Forest System lands or neighboring Federal  
lands; and 
    (4) Conflicts among different classes of motor vehicle uses of  
National Forest System lands or neighboring Federal lands. 
    In addition, the responsible official shall consider: 
    (5) Compatibility of motor vehicle use with existing conditions in  
populated areas, taking into account sound, emissions, and other  
factors. 
    (c) Specific criteria for designation of roads. In addition to the  
criteria in paragraph (a) of this section, in designating National  
Forest System roads, the responsible official shall consider: 
    (1) Speed, volume, composition, and distribution of traffic on  
roads; and 
    (2) Compatibility of vehicle class with road geometry and road  
surfacing. 
    (d) Rights of access. In making designations pursuant to this  
subpart, the responsible official shall recognize: 
    (1) Valid existing rights; and 
    (2) The rights of use of National Forest System roads and National  
Forest System trails under Sec.  212.6(b). 
    (e) Wilderness areas and primitive areas. National Forest System  
roads, National Forest System trails, and areas on National Forest  
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System lands in wilderness areas or primitive areas shall not be  
designated for motor vehicle use pursuant to this section, unless, in  
the case of wilderness areas, motor vehicle use is authorized by the  
applicable enabling legislation for those areas. 
 
 
 

 
 
 


